
 
 

Hoover Dam Commercial Vehicle Permits

Who can get a permit? 
Permits are issued to commercial trucks belonging to local businesses operating within a 75-mile 
radius of Hoover Dam.  The items they transport must be easy to inspect.  Permits will not be 
issued to trucks with box-type trailers/containers. 
 
How do I get a permit? 
A permit application can be downloaded at: www.usbr.gov/lc/hooverdam/police/permit.pdf or 
contact the Hoover Dam Police by phone at (702) 494-2312 or (702) 494-2532, or by e-mail to: 
HooverPD@usbr.gov to request a permit application. 
 
A form will be faxed to the local business owner listing the needed information including:  
 

• Name of the business owner 
• Nature of the business 
• Anticipated number of trips over the dam per week or month 
• Nature of cargo 
• Cargo departure/destination locations 
• Photocopies of drivers licenses 
• Photocopies of all vehicle registration documents 

 
Upon completion, the application should be mailed to the Hoover Dam Police:  
 

Regular Mail:  
 
Bureau of Reclamation 
Lower Colorado Dams Office 
ATTN: Hoover Dam Police Department 
PO Box 60400 
Boulder City NV 89006 

FEDEX/overnight:  
 
Bureau of Reclamation 
Hoover Dam 
ATTN: Hoover Dam Police Department 
Central Warehouse 2 
U.S. Highway 93 
Boulder City NV 89005 
Phone: (702) 494-2312 

 
How long does processing take? 
About 5 work days upon receipt; renewals may take longer.   
 
When do I have to renew? 
Permits may be issued for up to periods of one year; however, all expiration dates will coincide 
with the date the permit was issued from the Hoover Dam Police Department.   
 
What is the cost? 
An annual permit is $500 (can be paid in quarterly installments).  
Ten one-way (or five round) trips are $50.  
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